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Journal of Proceedings for the Smith County Commissioners

May 31, 2016
The County Commissioners met in regular session on May 31, 2016 in the County Commissioners’ Room.  Present were commissioners Denise Sasse, Roger Allen and Dale Pickel.   Also present were Sharon Wolters, Clerk; and, Mitch Fritz, Road Supervisor.   
Commissioners approved the minutes from the May 23, 2016 regular meeting.  
Commissioners approved the agenda for the May 31, 2016 meeting.
  
The chairman reviewed and signed the Treasurer’s daily balance sheet envelopes.  The clerk attested his signature. 
Commissioners approved Payroll #11 for $98,122.65.
Commissioners agreed to delay purchasing any commissioner chairs at this time.

Dave Tucker joined the meeting and discussed the following:

1. Tucker asked about putting rock pad around the C & D pit.  Fritz agreed to have the road department haul rock to the location.

2. Commissioners asked Tucker about the recycling trailers which are currently not in use.  Tucker reported that some of the trailers are in very poor condition and would most likely not be fixable.  

3. Tucker reported that there is a KDHE meeting in Hays and he has not decided if he will attend.

Wolters reported that Lanus has visited the landfill and will order a computer for the landfill.  Lanus presented two estimates.    
Alicia Strother joined the meeting.
Fritz discussed the following:

1. Sasse discussed a rock request from Billy Davis. Commissioners contacted Davis by phone to clarify the location.  Commissioners left a message and requested clarification on the road.  Commissioners indicated that the road will be rocked when there has been evidence that ground has been broken for the residence.  Davis returned the call and asked about the surface material.  Fritz reported that it could be rock or gravel.  Davis said he prefers gravel.
2. Wolters reported a road maintenance request from Bill Overmiller for V Road and S Road.  Commissioners reviewed the location and asked Fritz to view the locations.
3. Kerry Ferguson contacted the commissioners by phone and asked about purchasing a 6’ X 40’ culvert.  Fritz indicated that he was able to order it from his supplier and charge Ferguson the full amount.   Fritz suggested contacting Ace Irrigation because the county does not have any culverts of this size at this time.  Ferguson agreed to contact Ace irrigation.
4. Fritz reported that they will replace the NO COMMERCIAL TRUCK signs on H Road this week as listed in the Charter Resolution 03-05.   The signs had been removed.  Fritz reminded the commissioners this does not pertain to local farm truck traffic.
5. Fritz reported that he will recommend the “Dispatch Bridge” #241 located on 270 Road between DD & EE Roads for the state replacement participation program.

6. Commissioners discussed using county employees in a more efficient way.  Allen asked Fritz to ask employees to consider overtime if an additional round of road maintenance can be completed by staying overtime. 

Commissioners opened the one bid received for the old chairs.  Commissioners accepted the bid for the rust colored chair.  Wolters agreed to place the other two chairs on Buy, Sell, Trade. 
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Jim Sweat, Smith County Memorial Hospital Board member, joined the meeting.  Pickel called the official hearing to order for comments regarding using the USDA as the purchaser for the hospital bonds.   Pickel made a motion to close the hearing and it was seconded by Allen.  Motion carried unanimously.
Window Master window cleaners joined the meeting and discussed the cost of window washing.  The estimated price will be $4-$5 per window. 
Patrick Eastes joined the meeting and reported on an isolated fire at the EMS building.  Eastes reported that he has been contacted by EMC who will send an adjuster out to review the damage.   Eastes indicated that he will have to order some additional supplies to continue services.   
A motion was made by Allen and seconded by Sasse to convene in executive session to discuss non-elected personnel from 10:25 a.m. till 10:40 a.m.  Motion carried unanimously.  Regular session reconvened at 10:40 a.m.  No action was taken.
Commissioners reviewed and initialed journal entries.

Strother asked if the commissioners have any additional questions regarding the process for Smith County EMS becoming a provider.  Commissioners asked Strother to review the number of runs provided for county employees in the last three years.  Strother reported the numbers for 2013-2015.  Strother left the meeting.
Mike Weltmer, Jay Overmiller, David Herredsburg, Martin Seemann, Steve Wingerson and Todd Kirchhoff joined the meeting and presented a request for the 2017 Smith County Conservation District budget.  Weltmer also discussed providing health insurance for the office manager of the Smith County Soil Conservation District.  Wolters reported that all participants in the Smith County Health Insurance Program must be employees of Smith County.  After additional discussion and explanation commissioners agreed to make a budget decision when preparing the county budget.
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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These minutes are not official until signed by the county commissioners and attested to by the County Clerk.





